
President Mark Valentine’s Report 
 
I would like to thank everyone for their cooperation and understanding as we navigate through this 

pandemic. I feel that as an Association, we can take the changes as they arrive and make them work for 

us. The directors and committees have met, and the following is a summary. 

Breed Improvement 
Stressing data collection and why it is so important to encourage our breeders to participate on official 
test and to report data.  Because we have a low number of Ayrshire herds reporting, negative numbers 
can be incorrectly skewed. To increase the reliability of our information, we must have more data. We 
are placing priority on calving ease, incidence of mastitis, all inseminations (not just the most recent), 
and hoof care/lameness. 
 
We are continuing to stress genomic testing and will host a zoom educational conference later in the 
summer on interpreting genomics results. 
 
The ABA will develop a policy to present to the AI companies of our expectations regarding carriers of 
haplotypes.  We will work to educate breeders on how to use carriers with the genetics in their herds for 
low risk results. 
 
There was great discussion on helping AI find good young bulls for consideration. The ABA will start a 
promotion encouraging breeders to report bull calves born to the ABA within a week so that we may 
keep AI informed on genetics that are available to them. 
 
Classification 
As you know, we’re in an agreement with the Brown Swiss Association for classification. We’ve had 
scheduling challenges this year caused by Covid-19. We’re in the process of catching up the herds that 
were cancelled earlier in the year. We’re having a workshop later this summer where we will continue to 
evaluate our linear traits with the classifiers and committee members. 
 
Several traits are being studied for possible inclusion in linear evaluations, including: reverse tilt, rear 
teat placement and thurl placement.  
 
Stature was a trait discussed in great detail at the winter meeting. 53” is average for Ayrshire, and some 
at the conference felt that 53” is short. After some great discussion, it was decided that stature 
measurements should be changed to reflect the current population. 
 
The following stature linear measurement changes include: 
 5 – 55” 
 3 – 53” 
 7 – 57” 
 9 – 59” 
 
He board implemented an increase in fees at the winters meeting, and they are available for review 
online and from the ABA office. 
 
Promotion 



The committee is continuing some of their normal projects. The Yearbook will be published in the fall. 
It’s a great opportunity to promote your favorite cows and heifers. The fee is $100 per animal, or buy 2 
and get 1 free. The summer issue of the Angle is being put together soon and will highlight all of our 
award winners. 
 
A great new promotion and marketing program is being developed called Ayrshire Tuesday. Just like 
there is Black Friday and Cyber Monday, we will follow the next day with Ayrshire Tuesday. 
The sky is the limit on how far this can go. The ABA will be offering special discounts on services that 
day. Breeders could sell embryos, Ayrshire cheese makers can promote their product, semen sales, 
Christmas cards and other merchandise, and much more. Stay tuned on this project as more information 
will be coming. If you have ideas or suggestions, feel free to let us know. 
 
Marketing 
The marketing committee is made up of people who work on Ayrshire sales in their home regions. They 
are constantly working to promote the breed and give breeders the opportunity to market genetics. 
With the cancellation of so many sales this year, the group got creative. “The Breeders Choice” sale will 
be online at Cowbuyer August 27-29. If you have interest in consigning to this sale, please contact the 
ABA office or a member of the marketing team before August 1st. Don’t wait as the catalog line-up will 
be in the order consignments are confirmed.  
 
Show 
A change from the 100,000 lb. class to the Lifetime Component Merit class was made at each of the four 
national shows effective with the 2020 show season. To qualify to show in this class, an Ayrshire must 
have produced 100,000 pounds of milk or more, or produced 7,500 combined pounds of fat and protein. 
The breeder must provide official test sheets verifying these requirements by check-in at the show. 
 
Based on the information we have available right now, we will continue the All-American contest as 
normal. We will review it at a later date if circumstances change. 
 
Youth 
The youth committee has had a fantastic year offering all kinds of new virtual activities for our youth 
and many are happening right now. Thanks to the generosity of Tim and Katie Busch for the calf they 
donated, the youth are having a raffle fund raiser right now. Be sure to go to their Facebook page today 
to buy your tickets for tomorrow’s drawing. 
 
Conclusion 
As you can see through the committee summaries, be it Ayrshires selling well this spring and summer, or 

increased virtual involvement, the Ayrshire breed is as strong as ever! Our board and members are 

constantly brainstorming about new ideas to promote our breed. We are excited about the upcoming 

Breeders Choice Sale and the future success of the great Ayrshire cow. 

 
 


